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Dear Sir or Madam: 

I am writing in my capacity as a state senator representing District 34 in the Nebraska 

Legislature and as the Chairperson of the Transportation and Telecommunications Committee. 

In particular, I want to comment on the question of identifying gaps in broadband availability, 

and what data improvements the government can implement to better identify areas with 

insufficient broadband capacity. The issues that have been outlined in the request for comments 

are ones that have proven to be inhibitors in Nebraska for making informed policy decisions 

Nebraska is one of many states with a significant urban/rural digital divide. Based on data from 

the 2016 FCC Broadband Progress Report, almost 70 percent of Nebraskans without access to 

fixed advanced telecommunications capacity live in rural areas of the state. I have also had 

personal experience with customers of telecommunications companies living in rural census 

blocks who, based on FCC Form 477 data, supposedly had access to advanced 

telecommunications services, but did not have actual access to those services. 
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Finally, while the broadband type and speed information collected during the FCC Form 477 

process is helpful, it can also contain flawed information. "Maximum Advertised" speeds may 

overstate what is actually offered, and it often does not match what is shown on the carrier's own 

website. Knowing what actual speeds are available at a location would enhance the ability of 

states with their own funds for deployment of infrastructure to target those funds to areas most in 

need of better broadband services. A "maximum available" speed might be a better indicator of 

whether consumers could actually subscribe to broadband capable services. 

I look forward to working with the NTIA and other policy makers in improving the quality of 
advanced telecommunications services in rural areas of the United States. Thank you for 

inviting comments on these important issues. 

Sincerely, 

����
Curt Friesen 

Senator, District 34 


